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Back from Melbourne, Australia, and I had a wonderful time.  I brought the Black 
Panther Party Newspaper exhibit with me and was a guest speaker at the Marxism 

Conference.  I was in 
Australia for two weeks; it was my first time there. I was a guest of the Socialist 
Alternative Organization which is based out of Melbourne. I met Julia, a member, 
in London last year and she asked if I would come to Australia. 
   I was treated very well by all. I had the chance to spread the word about the BPP. 
I had radio and newspaper interviews daily and as many as three per day. ABC 
radio is pretty big; they reach all the way into Asia. I was on that radio channel 
three different times, reaching many small islands and countries who haven’t 



heard from the BPP in many years. Melbourne has over 4 million people and I was 
in the Sunday morning newspaper in the front section. 

  One of the best things to happen is that I finally got to meet with Gary Foley; I 
mean Dr. Gary Foley; he just received his PHD in 2012. Gary was a member of the 
Aboriginal Black Panther Party.  He told me great stories about how they tried to 
copy everything we did. They started Breakfast Programs and opened up Free 
Medical Clinics all across Australia. The comrades even had a legal aide program 
for the people and history classes like we had in our liberation schools.  Just like 
us, the time the government was jailing them and beating them. 
  The Aboriginal Community Center held a special event for me.  Gary Foley spoke 
and Aboriginal Panther Sister Berta chaired the meeting.  Speaker after speaker 



praised the BPP for its community service programs, standing up to the American 
government and exposing racism in the U.S.           

 One Sister broke down and started 
crying saying, “you just don’t know what the BPP means to us.” She went on to 
say, “we watched you and did what you did, we served our people too.” 

  On the first day of the 
conference, I put up the BPP newspaper exhibit which drew a crowd throughout 
the conference. Many people came to take photos in front of the exhibit. I passed 
out information about the exhibit and the It’s About Time website. I spoke to a 
standing room only crowd on Saturday. My presentation was on the Rank and File 



Party members, making of a Panther in Training, our reading list, doing community 
work and the development of our Survival Programs. 
  I was able to make contact with many people in Australia, plus the many people 
who attended the conference from other counties.  

Being able to spread the word about the BPP is a job I really love.  Billy X

 


